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From	the	Rectory	

Dear	Friends,	

I	was	rung	up	the	other	day	by	a	Scotsman	who	was	researching	the	history	of	those	
whose	names	appear	on	a	West	Highland	War	Memorial	at	Lochalsh	near	the	Isle	of	Syke	
as	a	great	uncle	of	mine’s	name	is	on	it.	The	researcher	casually	thought	it	would	be	
interesting	to	know	how	many	relatives	of	his	were	alive.	So	far,	I’ve	got	to	81	–	including	
one	nephew	–	and	still	counting!	Many	of	us	are	interested	in	their	family	histories,	
particularly	as	we	get	older.	

One	of	the	most	emotive	pieces	of	research	is	tracking	down	relatives	killed	in	war,	
especially	in	Western	Europe	in	First	World	War.	Last	year	Robert	Sackville-West	of	Knole	
in	Sevenoaks	published	a	book	entitled,	The	Searchers	–	The	Quest	for	the	Lost	of	the	First	
World	War.	He	writes	of	those	who	searched	for	their	lost	loved	ones:	Where	and	how	
had	they	died?	Were	they	perhaps	taken	prisoner	and	still	alive?	The	searchers	spoke	to	
surviving	comrades,	often	in	hospitals	and	casualty	clearing	stations.	In	the	early	months,	
the	author	notes,	one	needed	money	and	courage	to	cross	the	Channel	and	pursue	
research	in	a	war	zone.	

I	have	the	diaries	of	another	relative	of	mine,	a	first	cousin	of	Ken’s	whose	name	is	on	the	
Lochalsh	War	Memorial.	A	shell	seriously	wounded	Hugh	on	25th	January	1915.	His	parents	
both	went	out	to	visit	him	in	France	on	30th	January	and	remained	with	him	until	he	died	
on	3rd	February	aged	just	21.	

Few	of	the	searchers	that	Robert	Sackville-West	writes	about	had	the	agonising	privilege	
of	being	with	their	loved	ones	during	their	final	hours.	The	use	of	modern	armaments	
meant	that	there	were	often	no	bodies	to	retrieve	–	they’d	been	blown	to	pieces	by	
shells.	The	author	reminds	us	of	the	unprecedented	scale	of	the	slaughter	–	more	than	a	
million	soldiers	of	the	British	Empire	were	killed.	

As	the	war	in	Eastern	Europe	continues,	with	no	end	in	sight	for	the	suffering	of	the	
people	of	Ukraine,	the	need	for	peace	in	our	world	has	seldom	been	greater.	We	have	to	
try	and	hold	on	to	the	bigger	picture,	of	God’s	promise	to	the	nation	of	Israel	and	to	us	
through	the	Old	Testament	prophet	Isaiah	that,	‘in	the	last	days…	God…	will	judge	
between	the	nations	and	will	settle	disputes	for	many	peoples.	They	will	beat	their	swords	
into	ploughshares	and	their	spears	into	pruning	hooks.	Nation	will	not	take	up	sword	
against	nation,	nor	will	they	train	for	war	anymore’.	

James	Campbell
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Churchwardens’	Notes	
by	Richard	Halcrow	&	Jill	Pardey	

St.	Michael	and	All	Angels	Church	
looked	wonderful	with	all	the	
autumnal	flowers	arrangements	for	
the	Harvest	Festival	on	25th	
September.	Thank	you	to	those	
who	bought	flowers	and	greenery	
to	do	their	arrangements.	

Thank	you	also	to	those	who	
donated	so	generously	to	the	
charity,	Family	Support	Work,	
which	is	much	needed	and	much	
appreciated	at	this	time	of	year.	

The	Christmas	altar	frontal	has	
been	taken	to	the	Royal	School	of	
Needlework	at	Hampton	Court	
Palace.	We	are	awaiting	a	quote	to	
repair	the	existing	embroidery	
because	we	would	rather	preserve	
our	special	altar	frontal	than	
purchase	a	new	one.	

The	annual	Withyham	churchyard	
clear	up	will	take	place	on	Saturday	
November	26th	from	10am,	by	
which	time	we	hope	that	all	the	
leaves	will	be	down.	A	simple	lunch	
will	be	provided	for	those	who	
would	like	some,	on	the	Rectory	
veranda.	
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